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September 2025

The Department of Transport and Planning (DTP) and Yarra Trams are upgrading the Brunswick 
Tram Depot to support the addition of larger trams to the fleet, more trams in the depot and 
provide improved accessibility and safety. These upgrade works have been ongoing since last year 
and are progressing well.
In the coming months we will remove the existing scaffolding installed in July, undertake service 
proving works to locate underground services and install poles to support overhead tram wires. 
For safety, these works can only be done late at night when trams are not operating and traffic 
volume is low. 

Where?

	– Scaffold removal works will happen on Sydney Road, 
at the front of the Brunswick Depot building.

	– Service proving works will happen at the corner of 
Moreland Road and Cameron Street.

	– Pole installation works will happen along Sydney 
Road, Moreland Road and Cameron Street.

When? 

	– Scaffold removal – from 1am to 4am, Monday 15 to 
Wednesday 17 September 2025 (Nightly).

	– Service Proving – from 1am to 4am, one night in 
September. Date to be confirmed.

	– Pole installation – from 1am to 4am, up to 10 nights 
in October and November 2025. We will confirm 
the dates closer to works and will provide advance 
notification.

What to expect?
	– Vehicles, machinery, mobile cranes and contractors  
on site.

	– Mostly low to medium levels of noise. Some short 
periods of high levels of noise.

	– Access to properties will be maintained. 
	– Footpaths will remain open, but their width will be 
reduced. Some detours in place as required for safety.

	– Please follow signage and traffic management around 
the work zone and allow extra time when planning 
your journey.

	– Works are dependent on weather and ground 
conditions and subject to change. We appreciate your 
patience while these works are completed.

Notice of works


